
Welcome to the Christmas 2017 

edition of our newsletter.   

It has been the usual busy start to 

another new academic year at 

Wargrave House, with us welcoming 

7 new students into school and 6 into 

LEAP (2 of whom moved across from 

Lakeside College).  The rapid 

increase in student numbers has 

necessitated the relocation of some 

of our support services staff into 

other areas of the building to create 

additional learning spaces and we 

continue to work with our architects, 

Harrison Stringfellow, in planning 

the long -term future of our facilities 

to ensure that they will meet the 

needs of our students for many 

years to come.  The next big project 

is the installation of a brand new 

central heating system throughout 

the main school building, with the 

work due to start during the 

February half -term break.  We are 

all looking forward to a lovely, warm, 

energy-efficient 2018!  Once the 

central heating system is in place, we 

will be able to start in earnest on 

other planned changes to the 

building, designed to make better 

use of the space we have available 

and to give the school a more 

modern appearance. 

The installation of the sunken 

trampoline in our gym floor has 

proved to be a more complex 

undertaking than first envisaged, 

requiring the services of a specialist 

contractor.  Our thanks go to our 

friends at Galliford Try who have 

offered to assist us with our 

fundraising efforts towards the 

project.  Our own fundraising 

received a major boost in 

September when we were awarded a 

£15,000 community grant from the 

Masonic Charitable Foundation.  The 

grant was only made possible 

through the efforts of our families, 

friends, and supporters who voted 

for us in the online campaign.  Many 

thanks to all who voted!  Thanks also 

go to the Rotary Club of Newton -le-

Willows who invited us to join their 

Santa Sleigh to raise money for the 

school.   
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We have a number of students and 

staff with allergies at Wargrave 

House School, College and LEAP. The 

most common causes of allergic 

reactions are peanuts, tree nuts, 

milk, egg, sesame, fish, shellfish, 

wasp and bee stings, latex, penicillin, 

drugs, kiwi and lupin.   

Adverse food reactions continue to 

be the leading cause of anaphylaxis 

presenting for emergency care.  

Anaphylaxis is at the extreme end of 

the allergic spectrum effecting the 

whole body usually within minutes of 

exposure to an allergen.  Anaphylaxis 

is a severe systemic allergic reaction 

which can be life threatening and 

symptoms include:  

J Swelling of the mouth or throat  

J Difficulty in swallowing or speaking  

J Alterations in the heart rate  

J Hives anywhere on the body  

J Abdominal cramps and nausea 

J Sudden feeling of weakness  

J Difficulty breathing  

J Collapse and unconsciousness. 

 October and November proved to be 

a particularly busy time on the 

inspection front with us receiving not 

one, but two, visits from Ofsted, 

closely followed by one from the Care 

Quality Commission (CQC).  I have 

already written to parents about the 

outcome of the Ofsted inspection of 

our school and Lakeside House 

residential services, however, the 

final report has now been published 

and is available to view on our 

website.   

We are all very disappointed in the 

overall grading and I would again urge 

you to read the full details of the 

report which contain many examples 

of good practice within the service.  

The Ofsted inspection report for 

LEAP is likely to be published during 
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the school and college premises.  

This policy is in place to ensure the 

safety of all students, staff and 

visitors who are allergic to nuts.  In 

order to support with this could I 

kindly request that when visiting 

and/or if sending food, drink or 

cosmetic/personal hygiene products 

into school or college that it does 

not contain nuts or has any nut 

traces.  If you require any further 

information regarding the schoolõs 

nut free policy please contact me at 

school.  Alternatively for further 

information on anaphylaxis and/or 

allergies please visit the website of 

the Anaphylaxis Campaign on 

www.anaphylaxis.org.uk  

 

May I wish you a very 

happy and relaxing 

Christmas.  

Current therapy for food -induced 

anaphylaxis is built on the 

foundation of strict dietary 

avoidance, rapid access to injectable 

epinephrine (Epipen), and education 

to recognise signs and symptoms of 

anaphylaxis.  Put simply, anaphylaxis 

involves one or both of two 

features; respiratory difficulty 

(swelling of the airway or asthma) 

and hypotension (fainting, collapse 

or unconsciousness). 

I would like to take this opportunity 

to remind all staff, students and 

volunteers that Wargrave House 

School and College are nut free.  

This means that no food containing 

nuts or nut traces is allowed within 

the Christmas holidays and the CQC 

inspect ion report for LEAP 

residential services is due out early 

in the New Year.  

One common thread throughout the 

inspections was a greater emphasis 

on student progress and on the 

evaluation of the impact our work 

has on the lives of our very special 

adults and young people.  To assist 

us with this, we are planning to 

invest in a state -of -the -art, whole -

school, management information 

system which brings together all 

aspects of our studentsõ progress in 

one place so that we can view the 

whole picture and target our efforts 

at the areas that will be most 

beneficial to each individual.  

Finally, Iõd like to wish you all a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year, with heartfelt thanks for all 

of the help and support you give us 

here at Wargrave House.  

Simon  

http://www.anaphylaxis.org.uk


All staff working at Wargrave House 

receive annual training in relation to 

keeping children and young people safe 

from harm. This year staff have also 

accessed additional training to 

highlight the risk to children and 

young people in relation to sexual and 

criminal exploitation provided by 

ôCatch 22õ, an organisation working 

throughout Merseyside in partnership 

with local authority Safeguarding 

Teams and Merseyside Police. The 

training highlighted the potential risks 

faced by children and young people in 

relation to social networking and 

gaming online.  

We found the t ra in ing very 

informative and would like to share 

some useful websites with you. These 

aim to raise awareness and support 

professionals, parents and carers to be 

proactive in keeping children and young 

people safe online.  

relating to children with SEND 

and ASD). 

J Site is organised according to 

age groups and includes a section 

for teachers/trainers.  

J Provides resources and activities 

to share with children and young 

people. 

 

www.Internetmatters.org  

Advice and resources for parents, 

carers and professionals.  

J Includes E -safety activities to 

do with children  

J Guides are organised according 

to different age groups  

J Includes a resource library for 

teachers/trainers  

www.NSPCC.org  

Focuses on keeping children safe 

online. 

ôShare Awareõ link: 

J Advises re. social networks and 

popular apps 

J promotes ôencouraging 

conversationsõ with children and 

young people 

ôNet Awareõ link: 

J Reviews popular apps and games 

J Offers guides to content and 

suitability  

 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk  

Education programme delivered by 

National Crime Agencyõs CEOP. 

Provides up to date information 

based on latest intelligence re. 

sexual abuse and exploitation.  

J Provides advice and resources 

for parents, carers and 

professionals (includes sections 
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News from ESS, Sarah Powell, Assistant Care Manager 
The theme for this yearsõ ESS is 

ôAround the World in 40 daysõ. So far 

we have explored some of the 

cultures of our friends from across 

the ôpond.õ 

America  

On Wednesday 25 October, the 

students visited Nomad Rangers at 

the Scout Estate in Bispham, where 

they learned about native Americans. 

The students made Dream Catchers, 

talking feathers and created a pueblo 

painting finished off nicely with a pan 

pizza made on a camp fire.  

Thursday 26 October brought the 

ESS American football. The students 

travelled to 1st Down American 

football to lean about the sport. The 

students participated in training 

exercises with the coaches such as 

passing/throwing the ball, running 

and working as a team. A firm 

favourite was the clothing in 

particular the gloves.  

Friday 27 October found Hollywood 

superstars on the agenda. Students 

were on the look out for famous 

faces from the silver screen in our 

very own tinsel town that is 

Blackpool. Students identified 

waxwork figures which they 

recognised from not too far afield 

including sport and soap stars.  

Watch this space for future travel 

broadcasts!  

 

http://www.internetmatters.org/
http://www.nspcc.org/
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/

